
NOTICE TO THE PROFESSION

RE:      DOCUMENTS SUBMITTED TO JUDGES – IN CHAMBERS

The purpose of this notice is to advise counsel that all documents that have not been filed

through the registry will be returned to counsel after the hearing or appointment in

chambers.  It is only in exceptional circumstances that documents are to be left with a

judge when they have not been filed through the registry, that is, at the request of a judge

or due to late filing.

Upon the documents being returned, counsel will undertake to file the documentation and

pay the appropriate fees at the registry forthwith.

J.J. Oliphant
Associate Chief Justice
Court of Queen’s Bench of Manitoba

October 2001
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